
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1dk-ToJUxsy1uQiPKguW7AX_XvQsa5ZYR/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=110096660242188709203&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1dk-ToJUxsy1uQiPKguW7AX_XvQsa5ZYR/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=110096660242188709203&rtpof=true&sd=true
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S. Basi states Create-A-Creature will be next Tuesday. It will be the same event as the 

Hayward campus. She brought the animals to the Concord Campus when it was the retreat. 

S. Basi has reserved the Redwood room for the event and Freddie’s will be available to help 

setup. They will be at the event at Concord next week from 11:30 AM to 1:00 PM. 

Motion to approved $390 from the Concord Hospitality Non-Food Budget for Create-A-

Creature by 14 YES, 0 NO, 0 ABSTAIN, motion CARRIED. 

10:04 

 

B. ACTION ITEM: Appointment of Committees
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She seeks insight into whether there is agreement with the tentative agreement among CFA 

staff, given that some members of the union may hold differing opinions. 

N. Calara states the CFA members have assured him that they will consider the students' 

perspective when voting on the tentative agreement. He hopes that the promises initially 

proposed, including those related to student concerns, will be taken into account during 

negotiations. He is currently awaiting updates on these developments. 

G. Felix acknowledges that although professors officially declared the week as non-

instructional due to the strike, but as a university was in session. She personally anticipated 

the possibility of classes resuming sooner. She expresses a sense of responsibility as part of 

the ASI Board Member to inform students about this potential scenario. G. Felix suggests 

that professors should have considered the possibility of the strike ending early and refrained 

from penalizing students who may have made arrangements assuming a longer duration. She 

emphasizes the importance of communication and foresight in such situations.  

N. Calara states that while the university remained open during the strike, individual 

professors handled their classes differently, with some participating and others not. 

However, some professors who participated in the strike informed their students that they 

would not be in communication for the duration of the strike but then announced their return 

to campus immediately after it ended, catching students off guard. He expresses concern 

about the fairness of this situation for students, as they may not have been adequately 

prepared for the sudden change. N. Calara emphasize that while students should plan, 

students may not fully understand the complexities of the strike negotiations and actions 

taken behind the scenes.  
M. Castillo reflects on the feedback they've received from students in the CEAS Program 

and across campus, echoing the sentiment that receiving late-night messages about class 

resuming after the strike was challenging, especially for those who had made arrangements 

to be off campus during that time. He acknowledges that while some professors 

communicated their plans clearly, others did not, leading to confusion among students. M. 

Castillo clarifies that their university's student-to-counselor ratio is closer to 1000:1, which 

is better than many other institutions. He expresses a willingness to address any instances of 

unfair treatment by faculty during the strike and encourage students to reach out to him for 

support. He emphasizes the importance of having open conversations with faculty members 

who may have sent conflicting messages to students during the strike period. 

N. Calara expresses gratitude to Martin for their comments and acknowledges that students 

feel frustrated and conflicted between university management and faculty. He highlights 

student concerns about reporting faculty who canceled classes or services during the strike, 

citing discomfort and hesitation among students to be perceived as "snitches" or causing 



https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1T3xetQ-KM3JN6ZenoouSOJWmFnh9nnGJdRSDTm_NAjo/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1T3xetQ-KM3JN6ZenoouSOJWmFnh9nnGJdRSDTm_NAjo/edit?usp=sharing
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create a more inclusive and representative landmark. He expresses a desire to honor the 

indigenous population while also maintaining the tradition of University Hill. He plans to 

explore this idea further with the help of H. Corum or C. Martinez-Aguilera in future 

discussions. 

D. Lopez asks any questions? 

45:32 

 

D. INFORMATIONAL ITEM: University Safety Walk 

The ASI Board of Directors will be discussing the University Safety Walk. 

N. Calara provides an update on the success of the safety walk, thanking various individuals 

and departments for their contributions. The walk identified potential safety concerns around 

campus buildings, including lighting issues and uneven floors. Lieutenant Elder is 

considering short-term and long-term projects based on the feedback received. N. Calara 

plans to organize future safety walks focusing on parking lots and the Concord Center, 

seeking feedback through a Google form linked in the agenda. He invites any thoughts or 

comments on the form before its release. A. Depappa emphasized the importance of student 

involvement in the daylight university walk assessment. She acknowledged limitations in 

identifying issues such as faulty lights and overlooked areas due to the absence of nighttime 

evaluation. She urged widespread student participation to enhance the assessment's 

comprehensiveness and capture insights into areas that might have been missed. 

49:44 

 

E. INFORMATIONAL ITEM: International Student Form 

The ASI Board of Directors will be discussing the International Student Form. 

S. Attili proposed the idea of conducting a survey among international students to inquire 

about their concerns regarding international admissions, commute, classes, and professors. 

He mentioned that he is in touch with the DSO of the college. After having a discussion with 

her, he wants to collect inputs from the international students through their college email as 

basic surveys do not yield accurate results. He indicated that once the survey form is 

finalized, he plans to seek suggestions from the board.  

C. Martinez-Aguilera asks what is the goal of the form?  

S. Attili states that there are few international students encounter issues related to food, 

transportation, and enrollment of classes. As most students have an enrollment slot from 

9am -10am, the international students fail to secure a spot in the class of their choice. This 

is one of the issues, but there are more. He emphasized that the survey would address these 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1UdQXi43aUwBHD_NvVQjwjbMMaOHAH6SzC5i9m_NobTw/edit
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1UdQXi43aUwBHD_NvVQjwjbMMaOHAH6SzC5i9m_NobTw/edit


https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Of_pEEgDViJWvzmp8OAu1HU-5QUfwEiXQMJkb4kkf2I/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Of_pEEgDViJWvzmp8OAu1HU-5QUfwEiXQMJkb4kkf2I/edit?usp=sharing


https://docs.google.com/document/d/1DtH2zsltfJ-tVNhEA6avhNgpV7mJNrydUcvnwjuMTIE/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1DtH2zsltfJ-tVNhEA6avhNgpV7mJNrydUcvnwjuMTIE/edit?usp=sharing




https://docs.google.com/document/d/1rR0iFUmCVE24CJvcEOlOHZBRmWkbMtVEdOaaqb7Byl8/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1rR0iFUmCVE24CJvcEOlOHZBRmWkbMtVEdOaaqb7Byl8/edit?usp=sharing


https://docs.google.com/document/d/1rR0iFUmCVE24CJvcEOlOHZBRmWkbMtVEdOaaqb7Byl8/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1rR0iFUmCVE24CJvcEOlOHZBRmWkbMtVEdOaaqb7Byl8/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1rR0iFUmCVE24CJvcEOlOHZBRmWkbMtVEdOaaqb7Byl8/edit?usp=sharing
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X. ADJOURNMENT at 1:30 PM 

 

Minutes reviewed by: 

Chair of the Board 

Danny Lopez 

 

Minutes approved on: 

02/14/2024 

Date: 
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